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All-Employee Barbecue Friday, May 17 
 

I hope you will join me later this week for our all-employee barbecue for faculty and staff to celebrate 

the end of the academic year. It is set for Friday, May 17 from noon until 2:30 p.m. on the Quad 

(Marauder Courts in case of inclement weather).  

 

In addition to food, games, music and photo opportunities, we will be celebrating the contributions of 

more than 500 employees who reached a Marauder Milestone between 2014 and 2018. Recipients, 

who were notified via letter, may visit the Marauder Milestone table to collect their award. 

 

We will post the entire list of employees and their service on Millersville News after the event, but I 

wanted to call your attention to four people who have been here for 40 years or longer. 

 

Rita Miller, the associate director of Housing & Residential programs hit her 40th anniversary with the 

University in 2016. Deborah Sowers, administrative assistant in the McNairy Library and Learning 

Forum reached 40 years in 2018. Richard Hess, a custodial worker in housekeeping celebrated his 45 th 

year with the ‘Ville in 2017. And, in 2017, English Department faculty member Dr. M.P.A. Sheaffer 

achieved a notable 50 year Marauder Milestone. 

 

A heart-felt thank you to these four for being with us and contributing to the success of Millersville 

University. 

 

Exciting Spring Season for Marauder Athletics  
 

What an exciting spring season it was for our Marauders! I could not be more proud of the heart and 

determination exhibited by our women’s track and field team in becoming the PSAC Outdoor 

Championships’ runner-up. We needed our 4x400-meter relay team to beat Shippensburg in the very 

last event, and it was exciting to watch senior Clara Forney chase down the field to win. I also 

congratulate senior Sunflower Greene on winning three more PSAC Championships in the shot put, 

discus and hammer throw. She is undoubtedly one of the greatest athletes in the history of 

Millersville. 

 

On the baseball field, our team has earned the right to host an NCAA Atlantic Regional tournament at 

Cooper Park. I am 
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Our Marauder teams are winning on the field but most importantly in the classroom and in the 

community. We welcomed a local boy, Owen Brazleton, to campus for a softball game in April and 

assisted in his Make-A-Wish reveal. It was a memorable day, and I thank each person who 

represented Millersville and helped make the Brazleton family’s day one to never forget!  

 

Summer Institutes for Educators  

 
Summer is the time for many to catch-up on reading, relaxing and being with families. For educators, 

summer is often the time they catch up on their own learning. 

 

As most of you know, Millersville University began as a teacher’s college, and educating educators is 

still at the base of what we do. Every summer, we host the Summer Institutes for Educators. These 

programs are designed for local teachers, school counselors, administrators and related service 

providers to expand their critical thinking on a variety of educational topics. It’s a wonderful 

opportunity for members of our local community to further their careers and become better 

acquainted with Millersville! The best part is that these institutes offer three graduate credits that can 

be applied to a Millersville University master’s program.  

 

The rigorous institutes are run by members of our impressive Millersville faculty, and the diversity of 

participants lends itself to rich, engaging cross-disciplinary discussions. Institutes are coordinated by 

the College of Graduate Studies and Adult Learning, which collaborates with local school districts and 

intermed
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resident-driven planning process that the Wells Fargo Regional Foundation has funded at SACA.  Also 

through Civic and Community Engagement, we work with the SouthWest (SoWe) Lancaster 

Neighborhood Revitalization initiative. SoWe projects this past year included: 

 

¶ MU students assisted teachers and administrators at SoWe Lancaster's Price Elementary 

school during their Kindergarten Orientation program.  

 

¶ Students from Dr. Karena Rush's class painted a room at Price Elementary.   

  

¶ Two students from Dr. Kim Mahaffy’s Latino Studies course volunteered with SoWe’s Board 

members at a Thanksgiving food distribution program. 

 

¶ Eleanor Hammes, a senior communication/PR major, served as a SoWe communications 

intern during the fall semester, and Laddie Springer, a junior sociology major, served in the 

spring semester. They assisted in engaging and informing SoWe residents through social and 

traditional media. 

 

¶ Experiential Learning & Career Management received a three-year award from Campus 

Compact New York & Pennsylvania for an AmeriCorps VISTA project for the SoWe initiative. 

 

¶ Dr. Mary Glazier is assisting SoWe leadership in collecting and analyzing data provided by 

Lancaster Bureau of Police.   

 

¶ The Center for Public Scholarship and Social Change graduate assistants provided assistance 

by promoting events for residents of the SoWe target area, conducting an assessment of 

recreational needs and resources for school age children and attending committee meetings 

as p >.




